
Comanche School Health Advisory Committee 

Date of meeting: April 20, 2022 

Initiation of meeting: 5:30 pm 

Place: Comanche Elementary Cafeteria  

Members: January Bauman, Comanche Elementary Counselor, Michelle Guerrero, parent of district 

students, Patsy Welch, LVN at JR High School, Guinn Smith, Elementary school counselor, Kendra Luker, 

CCMC PA, district parent, Chair: Laura Martinez, RN, district school nurse, Joe Prado, EMT, parent of 

student in the district, Sofia Prado, high school student, Marissa Salazar, LVN, parent of students in the 

district.  

Content: 

Introduction for new parents joining. Current sex ed/ health here at the Elementary level- 

puberty video for 5th graders only. Explained consent was received before the showing of this 

video and how male students were separated into one room and the females in another, 

students were able to ask any questions at the end. Other hygiene related topics are covered in 

guidance lessons that counselors provide on Fridays in the library to students k-5. 

Recap from last meeting: A zoom meeting was held with Dr. Sulak explaining the new 

curriculum Kenda Luker was kind enough to inform us about. It was looked at in depth.  

Covered the new regulations for sex education based on new health TEKS that came out in the 

summer of 2021. Also, new regulations that came out for SHAC meetings.  

Looked at the current curriculum in place at the JR High in 8th grade.  

Looked at the new curriculum platform and new topics of the LIVING WELL AWARE curriculum 

that we are wanting to put in place in grades 6th, 7th, 8th and 9th grades.  

Opened the meeting for questions/ concerns.  

Board Meeting set for May 18th for presentation of the new LIVING WELL AWARE Curriculum.  

 


